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AGENDA OF MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

•
Z 2 CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON 

6 1°"gTf" FEBRUARY 17, 1999 

%go*

1. Pledge of Allegiance 

2. Report of the Mayor 

3. Report of the Treasurer 

ApprovalofBills Approved ($25,384.06) 

4. Consideration of Minutes of the February 1, 1999, Council Workshop Meeting 

Approval of Minutes Approved 

Consideration of Minutes of the February 3, 1999, Council Meeting 

Approval of Minutes Approved 

5. Reports of the Council 

6. Additions to the Agenda by the Council 

7. Suspension of the rules in order to hear from citizens - 10 minute limit 

A. Audience Participation 
B. Telephone Participation 

8. NEW BUSINESS 
Item No. Council Action 

0299-09 Prince George's County Cable Television Coalition:

a) Cable Regulatory Ordinance Tabled 

b) Cable Franchise Renewal Ordinance Tabled 

c) Transfer Agreement Allowing Comcast to Purchase 
Jones Cable. (Public Hearing on These Items to be 
Held March 3, 1999.) Tabled 

0299-10 Request of the Patuxent Widowed Persons Service 
for a WaiverTo Hold Silent Auctions at the May 8*

and December 4* Meetings in the Municipal Center for 
Funding Activities of this Non-Profit Organization Approved



AGENDA OF COUNCIL MEETING 
FEBRUARY 17, 1999 

PAGE TWO 

OLD BUSINESS 

Item No. Council Action 

0299-05 Proposed Budget Amendment - Chapter CE-99 (Current 
Expense Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 9 Approved 

9. Suspension of the rules in order to hear from Citizens - 10 minute limit. 

A. Audience Participation 

B. Telephone Participation 

10. Adjournment 

MLL:dd
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MINUTES OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON 
FEBRUARY 17, 1999 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the City Council of the City of New Carrollton was 
held in the New Carrollton Municipal Center on Wednesday, February 17, 1999. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Raymond J. Garvey. Present were Council 
Members James H. Fippin, Rose M. Hurdle, Sarah C. Potter, and John A. Schaffer;
Mayor Andrew C. Hanko, Administrative Officer Mark L. Latour, Public Works Director 
Richard L. Robbins, and Treasurer Duane Rosenberg. 

L PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 

Chairman Garvey announced that Junior Girl Scout Troop # 1543 and Brownie Troop 
# 1784 would lead the Pledge of Allegiance tonight. Afterwards the Scouts came to the 
podium and introduced themselves. Each of the girls then stated their favorite Girl Scout 
cookie; and their leader, Ms. Deana Delemater, explained that the cookies are now in. 
Booth sales would be held at the local grocery stores, banks, and Blockbuster stores,

beginning March 4. Ms. Delemater stated that cookies might be ordered by calling Mrs. 
Cheryl Delemater at (301) 577-4181, or their other leader, Mrs. Agnes, at (301) 577-2024. 

Ms. Delemater closed by thanking everyone for supporting the local Girl Scouts. 
Chairman Garvey thanked the Scouts for their participation tonight, and he stated that the 
telephone numbers for ordering additional cookies would be shown on cable television 
Channel B-10. 

2. REPORT OF THE MAYOR. 

Mayor Hanko reported that he attended a meeting of the police today which included the 
City's three Contract Police Officers and their supervisor, Lt. Calhoun. They discussed 
their schedules, radar, and people who ignore stop signs throughout the City. Even 
though crime in the City is down, speeding and stop signs are still being ignored. 

Mayor Hanko stated that the New Carrollton Men's Club is now in the process of 
reorganizing, and they are accepting new applications for membership. The Club is open 

to all, including all New Carrollton women over the age of 21. The next meeting will be 
held on March 12 at the Municipal Center. Additional information will be available in 

the April Newsletter.
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Mayor Hanko reported that the City recently hosted a business meeting at Carrollton Mall 
to discuss security at the Mall. Major Hunt and Lt. Calhoun were there, and it was 
mentioned that the Mall is now secure. All residents are encouraged to visit the Mall, and 
the next meeting of the business community will be held in the Municipal Center on 
February 25 at 8: 30 a.m. All business owners are invited to attend. 

Council Member Hurdle mentioned a telephone call she received from a resident who 

reported observing one of the New Carrollton Contract Police Officers issuing citations. 
The officer was not displaying the magnetic sticker on his patrol car, which indicated that 
he was working as a City Contract Officer. The Mayor responded that he would remind 
the officers to display their stickers at all times while on duty. 

3. REPORT OF THE TREASURER. 

Treasurer Rosenberg reported that there were 41 invoices, and they totaled $25,384.06. 
Mr. Rosenberg had reviewed the invoices, and he recommended that they be approved 

for payment. Based on the recommendation of the Treasurer, Council Member Potter 
moved that the bills be paid; and a copy of the list attached to the minutes of this meeting. 
Council Member Schaffer seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0). 

4. CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE BEBRUARY 1, 1999,

COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING. 

Council Member Hurdle moved that the minutes be approved as presented. Council 
Member Potter seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0). 

CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 3, 1999, COUNCIL 

MEETING. 

Council Member Potter moved that the minutes be approved as presented. Council 

Member Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0). 

5. REPORTS OF THE COUNCIL. 

Council Member Schaffer began his report by responding to a statement made by a 
resident who spoke at the last Council. The resident stated that the New Carrollton pool 

is a private pool because you have to be a member to use it. Mr. Schaffer reported that he 
had asked the resident if he would be attending the meeting tonight, and the resident 
responded that he was not sure. Mr. Schaffer then continued to clarify the point, and he 
explained that public and private obviously have different meanings. Mr. Schaffer
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stated that the New Carrollton pool is as public as the Holiday Health Spa, YMCA, or the 
Greenbelt swimming pools are public. All of those swimming pools have yearly fees,

and in that sense the New Carrollton pool is public. If public and private means, "Does 
the government run the pool," then the pool is public. If other than the government runs 
the pool, then it is private. As far as Mr. Schaffer is concerned, membership to the New 
Carrollton pool is open to all residents in New Carrollton; and this has been said many 
times. 

Mr. Schaffer checked into the fees of the swimming pools in the area, and he stated that 
the fees for the New Carrollton pool range from $225 to $396, depending on the size of 
the family. These are last year's rates. The fee for the pool at the YMCA in Silver 
Spring is $670 plus an initiation fee of $130. The fee for the swimming pool at the 
Bally's Health Club is $440 yearly, and the fee for the Greenbelt swimming pool is $440 
for non-residents year round. The fee for the College Park swimming pool, which is not 
run by the City of College Park but by the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning 
Commission, is $225 per family. That pool is open from 11: 30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Mr. Schaffer continued by stating that the New Carrollton pool is open for a longer 
period of time, and one of the advantages is that you get to swim with your friends and 
neighbors. Mr. Schaffer stated that he even called the Prince George's Housing 
Authority to see if Section 8 money could be used to pay for a pool membership. The 
answer was a resounding "no." Mr. Schaffer summarized that it is simply a matter of 
paying your money, and you can get into the pool. 

Mr. Schaffer reported that he also attended the meeting with the police today, and he 
explained that the Council is in the process of looking into whether the City should have 
its own police force or continue with the Contract Police Officers. Mr. Schaffer again 

commented on the meeting with the police today, and he stated that he felt that the fact 
that both Major Hunt and Lt. Calhoun attended the meeting is indicative of the fact that 
the Prince George's County Police are supportive of the work the three Contract Police 
Officers are doing for the City of New Carrollton. Mr. Schaffer pointed out that crime is 

down; and, of the last eight car thefts, four were a result of the keys being left in the car 
with the motor running. 

Mr. Schaffer reported that there is a new law, which makes it a crime to leave keys in a 

vehicle with the motor running. There is a $50 fine for this violation, and recently Cpl. 

Easter observed a resident doing this, and he was prepared to issue a citation. Mr. 

Schaffer summarized by asking that residents please use common sense about this.
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lÝIr. Schaffer reported that three students from Parkdale High School were picked up last 
week by the police. The students were armed with screwdrivers and other tools and 
prepared to steal some cars. Mr. Schaffer asked the Contract Police Officers if they were 
in the City at least 90% of the time, and they responded that they were. 

Council Member Schaffer spoke about a new program at Carrollton Elementary called 
"Drop (Everything) and Read," and he explained that Principal Gaines welcomes 
volunteers to assist with this program. The duration is 15 minutes, and Mr. Schaffer 
stated that approximately 40% of the students walk to school. Mr. Schaffer asked that the 
students read to him from a book that was probably first grade level. The students did 
very well, and Mr. Schaffer praised them for their good job. Mr. Schaffer passed along a 
tip for parents regarding praising children. According to Mr. Schaffer it is wrong to say 
"That is such a good picture, you are going to become another Rembrandt or another 
Chopin." That way if they do not become Rembrandt or Chopin, they will not feel they 
have become a failure. Instead, praise them for exactly what they have done which is 
what they need to build their self-esteem to go on and tackle bigger things in school. 

Mr. Schaffer spoke about the meeting last evening with representatives from Washington 
Suburban Sanitary Commission. The Council is supporting the passing of a bill that 
would require that the WSSC people inform the City well ahead of time that they are 
going to cut one of the City streets. Hopefully, this will provide better cooperation. 

Mr. Schaffer stated that he planned to go to Carrollton Elementary School next week to 
assist with the third graders, and he extended an invitation to those interested in 
volunteering to come to the school to participate in the "Drop and Read" program. 

Council Member Hurdle reported that she attended another Postal Advisory Council 
Meeting; and at that time, she picked up a bulletin giving all of the rates, fees, and 
changes for 1999. Mrs. Hurdle passed this along to Administrative Officer Latour. 

Mrs. Hurdle spoke about the "Watch Your Car" program, and she mentioned that this 
was written up in The Washine.,ton Post, Prince George's News section, today. Mrs. 
Hurdle read part of the article; and she left copies of a brochure, listing statistics and tips 
on how to keep your car from being stolen, with Mr. Latour. Cpl. Lewis of College Park 
told Mrs. Hurdle that if a group of residents in New Carrollton were interested, he would 
be happy to come to the Municipal Center to talk to the group and explain the program. 

Interested persons may inform Mr. Latour, and hopefully, 15 or 20 residents might be 
interested in participating in this worthwhile program.



Page 6815 

Council Member Hurdle stated that there has been four attempted auto thefts in the 
neighborhood, which have occurred at approximately 11:30 p.m. Mrs. Hurdle stated that 
she felt that this is a serious thing, and she felt that this happened because the New 
Carrollton Contract Police Officers do not work those hours. 

Mayor Hanko responded that he disagreed with Mrs. Hurdle, and that the Contract 
Officers do work those hours. The Mayor continued by saying that there are only three 
Contract Officers, and they cannot work 24 hours a day. Mrs. Hurdle then summarized 
by stating that that is why she felt the City needs round-the-clock protection. 

Council Member Hurdle reported that she also attended the meeting at Antonio's today 
regarding safety at Carrollton Mall with Major Hunt and Lieutenant Calhoun. 

Mrs. Hurdle spoke about an incident involving residents who took their grandchildren to 
Carrollton Elementary School this past weekend to play on the school grounds. The 
residents observed debris there, and were concerned about the safety of their 
grandchildren because of this. Mrs. Hurdle reported that the residents telephoned her,
and they stated that they planned to retum to the school grounds to pick up some of the 
debris. 

Mayor Hanko responded that a telephone call should be made to the School Board 
Member in order to get the problem resolved. County Councilman Hendershot may also 
be of assistance, and Mrs. Hurdle stated that the resident planned to talk to the Principal 

of Carrollton Elementary School about the problem. Mrs. Hurdle thanked the residents 
for their help in this matter. 

Council Member Hurdle further discussed the Council's plan to put a question on the 
ballot regarding a police department for the City. Mrs. Hurdle explained that she was in 
Annapolis today; and while there, she spoke with Senator Leo Green's son, Leo Green,
Jr. Mr. Green, Jr. stated that at the time a similar question was put on the ballot for the 
Bowie residents to vote on regarding having their own police department, the formula for 
tax differential was being put together and was not included in the question. According 
to Mr. Green, Jr. this is probably the main reason why the question failed. Mrs. Hurdle 
stated that she was sure Chairman Garvey would have all of the figures for the residents 
of New Carrollton in time for the ballot question. Mrs. Hurdle reported that she has 
heard from many residents who would be willing to pay for additional police protection. 

Mrs. Hurdle explained that she was told by Mr. Leo Green, Jr. that the Council could 
contact Senator Pinsky, who would assist with having the fiscal service department 

contact Mr. Latour to work on the tax differential. It is also necessary to work with 
Prince George's County, and there is not much time for this.
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Council Member Hurdle reminded residents that the cash register tapes for education 
program would be closing in the Giant stores on Saturday, February 27. Mrs. Hurdle 
called Safeway stores, and their closing date is February 28, and she urged residents to 
take all cash register receipts from those stores to your local school to help with the 
purchase of educational materials. 

Council Member Hurdle reported that there is a car on Jodie with expired tags, and a 
resident informed her that the car has been there for some time. The car has been 
stickered, and Mrs. Hurdle stated that this indicates it would be towed soon. 

Mrs. Hurdle reported that she has observed cars going through the stop sign on Jodie 
Street without stopping, and she hopes no one will be hurt up there. 

Mrs. Hurdle suggested that the No Loitering signs should be posted in the area of the 
bridge at Carrollton Parkway and Lamont Drive, because she has observed children 
loitering there and playing in the street. 

Council Member Potter mentioned Mrs. Thelma McDaniel, the City's long time Senior 
Citizens' Aid at City Hall, who passed away on February 3. Mrs. McDaniel was 84 years 
old, and Mrs. Potter stated that she knew and worked with her grandchild, Mr. Cyrus 

McDaniel, in the Prince George's Little Theatre. Mrs. Potter spoke about a very 

touching, on-stage tribute to Mrs. McDaniel by her grandson, Cyrus; and she summarized 
that Mrs. McDaniel was a delightful lady. 

Council Member Potter spoke about the Council Workshop Meeting, and she stated that 
representatives of the Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission gave a very good 
presentation about pipes, water mains, and what they do at the Commission. The Council 
made it clear to the representatives that it supports the legislation by Senator Pinsky and 
Delegate Healey. There are some wording changes that may be made, and she felt it was 

a good presentation. 

Mrs. Potter commented on the business meeting with Major Hunt, who seems to have the 
City's best interest at heart. The merchants that she talked to after the meeting mentioned 
that they thought that things were getting better at the Mall. Hopefully, these meetings 
would continue to help. 

Council Member Potter mentioned a report entitled Cost to Operate and Maintain City 

Equipment, and she stated that this document is available at the New Carrollton City 

Hall. Mrs. Potter spoke about the rolling fleet, and how so many things have changed 
since Mr. Robbins became the Public Works Director. The City is now saving money
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instead of wasting money on the fleet, and the annual net savings on the City fleet after 
1989 is $21,506. For the past nine years, this amounts to a savings of $193,522, which is 
phenomenal. Mrs. Potter then congratulated Mr. Robbins, and she asked him to explain 
about some of the recycling figures from Public Works. Mr. Robbins reported that there 
is a savings of between $350,000 and $400,000 in tipping fees, which is an example of 
how the City is trying to provide services for the residents and save money. 

Chairman Garvey reported that the point was made at the last meeting that there was a 
conflict of interest if the City Council voted for the tax break for the New Carrollton 
pool. The City Attorney stated that if there was no financial gain accrued to the City 
Council Members for voting for the small tax credit for the swimming pool, then there 
was no conflict of interest. The Attorney further recommended that when matters come 
up in the future in which members of the public might worry about a conflict of interest,
the Council Members might disclose this relationship. The Attorney also stated that this 
does not mean that a Council Member would not necessarily have to abstain from a vote. 
If there is a conflict of interest; and you publicize that there is a potential conflict of 
interest, you can still vote on the matter. 

Chairman Garvey stated that the New Carrollton Neighborhood Watch committee would 
be meeting on March 6, at 10:00 a.m., in the multi-purpose room at the Municipal Center. 
One of the guest speakers will be Lt. Calhoun, the new supervisor of the City's Contract 
Police Officers. Cpl. Schultz, one of the Community Oriented Police officers, would also 
attend the meeting, and there would be refreshments. 

The Chairman reported that he has been working on a question for the ballot in the May 
election for a police force at the request of his colleagues. Mr. Garvey explained that the 
Bowie study would be used as a grid, and this would be adapted to New Carrollton to 
come up with the necessary figures. Mr. Garvey handed out a very rough draft at the 
Council workshop meeting, and he stated that if there was trouble getting the figures,
then maybe Senator Pinsky could be consulted. 

Chairman Garvey spoke briefly about the problem of drivers not stopping at the stop sign 

on Jodie Street. 

6. ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA BY THE COUNCIL. 

There were no additions tonight.
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7. SUSPENSION OF THE RULES IN ORDER TO HEAR FROM CITIZENS 
- 10 MINUTE LIMIT. 

A. AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION 

Mr. Lamont Bell, 8314 Stanwood Street, came to the podium, and he discussed his 
concern about a recent incident. Mr. Bell reported that there is a group coming into the 
neighborhood trying to steal bicycles, and he wished to wam the residents about this. Mr. 
Bell briefly discussed the problem of residents not turning on their porch lights, and he 
urged them to do this to brighten up the areas at night. Chairman Garvey thanked the 
resident for his participation tonight. 

B. TELEPHONE PARTICIPATION. 

Mr. Dick Bechtold, 6462 Fairborn Terrace, telephoned to express his concern about the 
lack of towing requests at Greenbelt Road Shell station. Mr. Bechtold asked if the City is 
still towing cars, and Mr. Latour explained that the new part-time Code Enforcement 
officer has been on vacation for the past two weeks. Towing will resume shortly,
according to Mr. Latour. Mr. Bechtold asked for the name of the back-up towing 
company, and Mr. Latour promised to call him with that information. 

Mr. Bechtold reported an incident at Lamont Drive and Westbrook Parkway where he 
had observed a car running a stop sign; and he spoke about another incident when stop 
signs have been ignored. Mr. Bechtold summarized by stating the City vehicles and 
police officers must set a good example for residents by obeying the laws. 

Mr. Bechtold asked about the new post office location, and Mrs. Hurdle stated that a 
decision would be made soon to approve a space at the Glenridge shopping center,
adjacent to the Giant food store. Chairman Garvey thanked Mr. Bechtold for his 
comments tonight. 

Mrs. Jenkins, 5402 85°' Avenue, telephoned to express her concern about the problems 
she has been having with the Jones Communications system. Mrs. Jenkins reported a 
recent interruption in her cable service, and she asked if there is a chance that the City 

would get satellite television in the future. Chairman Garvey stated that Jones is ready to 
sell to Comcast; and, hopefully, the service will improve. Mr. Garvey stated that 
residents might get a refund on their bill if there is an interruption in service by calling 
Jones and informing them of this. The resident reported that she tried this, and the lines 
are frequently busy. Chairman Garvey reported that representatives of Comcast would be 
present at one of the up-coming Council meetings, and residents would have an 
opportunity to ask questions.



Page 6819 

Mrs. Jenkins commented on the problem of the over-grown trees down by the subway 
station. Mr. Robbins reported that the trees in questions are just outside of the City 
limits; however, he contacted the County about this so that the problem would be 
resolved soon. Chairman Garvey thanked the resident for her comments tonight. 

Mr. Nicholas Lozepone, 6106 85* Place, telephoned to express his concern about the 
City policy on the political sign on Riverdale Road and Route 450. Mayor Hanko 
responded that he would ask Carrollton Realty to take the sign down, and if this did not 
happen, then the City Department of Public Works would take it down. The Chainnan 
thanked the resident for his comments tonight. 

Mr. Bob McKinnon, 7406 Longbranch Drive, telephoned to express his concern about 
the possibility of the City having its own police department. In regard to Mr. Schaffer's 
comments regarding the visibility of the police, Mr. McKinnon reported that he does a lot 
of walking around the City. Mr. McKinnon stated that he has observed that the police are 
visible, and it gives him a good feeling to know that the police are there. Chairman 
Garvey thanked the resident for his conunents tonight. 

8. NEW BUSINESS. 

Item No. 0299-09 Prince George's Co unty Cable Television Coalition:

a) Cable Regulatory Ordina ee. 

b) Cable Franchise Renewal Urdinance. 

c) Transfer Agreement Allowing Comcast to purchase Jones Cable. (Public 
Hearing on These Items to be Held March 3, 1999.) 

Council Member Potter explained th the Council had hoped that the City Attorney 
would be present at the meeting tonigh t o explain this item. Mrs. Potter began by stating 
that there was a coalition; and the City was a part of it, working with Mr. John Askew of 

Prince George's County to proceed with the franchise renewal contract. 

Mrs. Potter continued that there have 5een many problems with Jones Communication,
and she explained that she would read · nly certain parts of the agreement. Then Council 

Member Potter would make a motio that this item be tabled, and the City Attorney 
would be present on March 3 for e public hearing. There would be a further 
explanation by the City Attorney at that time. The documents are very lengthy and 
technical, and they would be available at the Municipal Center if any residents wished to 
review them.



Page 6820 

Council Member Potter explained tha. Attorney Manzi had prepared a summary, which 
reduced the thick volume with layman terms, which was very helpful. There is also an 
index, and Mrs. Potter summarized thu this agreement is comparable to the Fairfax and 
Montgomery County renewal contracts 

Mrs. Potter then discussed the three di rent parts of the renewal contract, and she began 
with the Ordinance No. 9901. Cour 1 Member Potter moved that this ordinance be 
tabled. Council Member Schaffer conded the motion, and it was unanimously 
approved (5-0) tabled. 

Mrs. Potter then read Ordinance No. 9 02, and she moved that this ordinance be tabled. 
Council Member Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0). 

Council Member Potter finally read p s of Resolution No. 99-01, and she moved that 
this resolution be tabled. Council lu aber Schaffer seconded the motion, and it was 
unanimously approved (5-0) tabled. 

Chairman Garvey summarized by stating that the City Attorney would be at the Council 
Meeting on March 3 at approximatet 8:00 p.m. The public hearing would then take 
place at approximately 8:30 p.m. T - City Attorney's synopsis sheet would also be 
available at the Municipal Center shot anyone wish to stop by to review it. 

Item No. 0299-10 Request of the Pa axent Widowed Persons Service for a Waiver 
To Hold Silent Auctions at the May * and December 4'® Meetings in the Municipal 
Center for Funding Activities of this ion-Profit Organization. 

Council Member Fippin explained ab this waiver request, and he stated that this is a 
group of between 45 and 50 widow ad widowers. The group holds fundraisers to 
finance their various activities through » ut the year, and Mr. Fippin then moved that this 
request be approved. Council Membu Potter seconded the motion. Chairman Garvey 
summarized that by granting this ret test, the Council is granting permission for the 
group to charge admission. Cound Member Schaffer pointed out that Ms. Alice 
Anderson is a member of this group, d he felt that she is an outstanding person. The 
Chairman then called for the vote, and ' motion was unanimously approved (5-0) 

OLD BUSINESS. 

Chairman Garvey reported that old bu . ess would be discussed before new business.
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Item No. 0299-05 Proposed Budget , nendment - Chapter CE-99 (Current Expense 

Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment P • 9. 

Council Member Schaffer moved the his item be removed from the table. Council 
Member Potter seconded the motion. .d it was unanimously approved (5-0) removed 
from the table. 

Mr. Schaffer then explained this am dment, which was read into the minutes at a 
previous meeting. Mr. Schaffer expt .ed that this amendment would raise and lower 
several line items, and there is $1,000 ing put into a new line item entitled World War 
II luncheon on March 11. Mr. Schal then moved that this amendment be approved. 
Council Member Hurdle seconded the > tion, and it is unanimously approved (5-0). 

9. SUSPENSION OF THE RU! S IN ORDER TO HEAR FROM CITIZENS 
- 10 MINUTE LIMIT. 

A. AUDIENCE PARTICIPATR 

There was no audience participation. 

B. TELEPHONE PARTICIPA W. 

Mr. Robert Potter, 6220 87* Avenue, phoned to comment on some of the dialogue of 
the Council Members tonight regardin ime in the City. Mr. Potter reported that he has 
not read anything in the newspapers arding crime in New Carrollton, and he stated 
that he felt that New Carrollton is a b tiful city. Mr. Potter further stated that he does 
not feel that the ballot question regard a police department for the City would pass this 
time, because this was tried before it was defeated. The Chairman thanked Mr. 

Potter for his comments tonight. 

Mrs. Josephine Oliver, 8310 Nichols Street, telephoned to express her concern about 
Mr. Potter's comments about the poli Mrs. Oliver stated that she felt that the County 
is not handing out information regard crime in the City. Mrs. Oliver pointed out that 
the information included in the City wsletter is for all of the police and not just the 
Contract Police Officers. Mrs. Olive rged people to contact The Washington Post or 

the Gazette, and find out why they d at publish some correct figures on crime. The 

Chairman thanked Mrs. Oliver for her mments tonight.
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10 . AD JOURNMENT. 

Council Member Fippin moved that tl. - Council Meeting be adjourned. Council Member 

Potter seconded the motion, and the eeting was unanimously adjourned (5-0) at 9: 18 

p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Mary M. Oldfather 
Recording Secretary
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/ 17/99 Check Register 08: 02 AM 

GL Period DB GL Year 1999 

Check No Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Net 1099 

00007248 ALBATI ALBAN TIRE CORP. 218.73 .00 218.73 

01/22/ 1999 01/22/1999 152359 24.50 .00 24.50 N 

01/27/1999 01/27/ 1999 152360 194.23 .00 194.23 N 

000D7249 ANDRCA ANDREN CALLIMAHOS 105.00 .00 105.00 

02/04/1999 02/ 04/1999 20499 105.00 .00 105.00 N 

00007250 ASPLTR ASPLUNDH TREE EXPERT COMP 228.80 .00 228.80 

02/ 01/1999 02/01/ 1999 5Q752 228.80 .00 22B.B0 N 

00007251 ASSEST ASSET STRATEGY CONSULTANT 25.00 .00 25.00 

02/10/1999 02/ 11/1999 21099 25.00 .00 25.00 N 

00007252 AT&T AT&T 19.51 .00 19.51 

02/ 01/1999 02/ 01/1999 6392311515 19.51 .00 19.51 N 

> > 00007253 BELTCO BELTSVILLE CONST. SUPPLY, 39.90 .00 39.90 

01/29/1999 01/29/1999 1616 39.90 .00 39.90 N 

> 00007254 CHRIHA CHRISTINE HAUSER 52.50 .00 52.50 

•
02/03/1999 02/03/ 1999 20399 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

02/11/1999 02/11/1999 21199 17.50 .00 17.50 N 

00007255 CONCME CONCENTRA MEDICAL CENTERS 90.00 .00 90.00 

11/23/1998 11/23/ 1998 32504 45.00 .00 45.00 N 

01/21/ 1999 01/21/1999 32548 90.00 .00 90.00 N 

12/ 01/ 199B 12/01/ 1998 C32504 45.00- .00 45.00- N 

00007256 CYCLTU CYCLE & TURF EQUIPMENT CO 18,68 .00 18.68 

01/20/1999 D1/20/ 1999 96429 18.68 .00 18.68 N 

> 00007257 DUROIN DURON, INC. 13.58 .00 13.5B 

02/04/1999 02/ 04/ 1999 20472 13.58 .00 13.58 N 

00007258 ECONGL ECONOMY GLASS, INC. 1B1.90 .00 181.90 

02/04/1999 02/04/ 1999 1920853 181.90 .00 181.90 N 

00007259 FOLCEQ FOLCOMER EQUIPMENT CORPOR 71.05 .00 71.05 

01/08/1999 01/ 08/1999 5937 71.05 .00 71.05 N 

00007260 FRIETI FRIEND'S TIRE & FLEET SER 15.90 .00 15.90 

01/29/1999 01/29/1999 115923 15.90 .00 15.90 N 

00007261 HOMEDE HOME DEPOT 121.50 .00 121,50 

02/02/1999 02/02/1999 22099 121.50 .00 121.50 N
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00007262 INJUWO INJURED WORKERS' INSURANC 3529,00 .00 3529.00 

02/17/1999 02/ 17/1999 30199 3529.00 .00 3529.00 N 

00007263 J&BAUT J & B AUTO SUPPLY, INC. 320.79 .00 320.79 

01/04/1999 01/04/ 1999 178821 46.86 .00 46.86 N 

01/ 04/1999 01/ 04/1999 178823 2.74 .00 2.74 N 

01/04/1999 01/04/1999 178846 10.43 .00 10.43 N 

01/05/1999 01/05/ 1999 178927 16.14 .00 16.14 N 

01/06/1999 01/ 06/1999 179039 4.17 .00 4.17 N 

01/11/1999 01/11/1999 179409 18.34 .00 18.34 N 

01/13/ 1999 01/13/1999 1796B4 21.32 .00 21.32 N 

01/14/1999 01/14/ 1999 179728 101.86 .00 101.86 N 

01/15/1999 01/15/1999 179890 19.38 .00 19.38 N 

01/25/ 1999 01/25/ 1999 180616 38.25 .00 38.25 N 

01/25/ 1999 01/25/ 1999 180625 9.45- .00 9.45- N 

D1/25/1999 01/25/1999 380626 16.60 .00 16.60 N 

01/27/1999 01/27/ 1999 180805 46.75 .00 46.75 N 

01/27/1999 01/27/ 1999 180B07 3.24 .00 3.24 N 

01/31/1999 01/31/1999 CR.500 15.84- .00 15.84- N 

00007265 JASOLI JASON W. LILLY 35.00 .00 35.00 

02/03/1999 02/03/ 1999 20399 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

00007266 KATHSU KATHERINE J. SULLIVAN 17.50 .00 17.S0 

02/ 02/ 1999 02/02/1999 20299 17.50 .00 17.50 N 

00007267 LANDPR LANDOVER PRINTING CENTER 136.01 .00 136.01 

02/02/ 1999 02/ 02/1999 2428 31.00 .00 31.00 N 

02/09/1999 02/09/ 1999 2458 105.01 .00 105.01 N 

00007268 LAWSPR LAWSON PRODUCTS, INC. 625.80 .00 625.80 

02/01/ 1999 02/01/1999 3524416 625.80 .00 625.80 N 

00007269 HARYCO MARYLAND COMMU. FOREST CO 45.00 .00 45.00 

02/01/1999 02/ 02/ 1999 20199 45.00 .00 45.00 N 

00007270 MARYEN HARYLAND ENVIRONMENTAL SE 236.40 .00 236.40 

01/01/ 1999 01/01/1999 103465 236.40 .00 236.40 N 

00007271 NORTSA NORTHERN SAFETY CO., INC, 55.41 .00 55.41 

02/04/1999 02/ 04/1999 568929 55.41 .00 55.41 N 

00007272 OLDDOM OLD DOMINION BRUSH 434.00 .00 434.00 

02/01/1999 02/01/1999 34532 434.00 .00 434.00 N
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00007273 PARAPE HOME PARAMOUNT PEST CONTR 90.00 .00 90.00 

02/11/1999 02/ 11/1999 21199 90.00 .00 90.00 N 

00007274 PAYAME PAYAMERICA S00.30 .00 500.30 

01/31/ 1999 01/31/1999 46654 S00.30 .00 500.30 N 

00007275 PEOPSU PEOPLES SUPPLY COMPANY 153.36 .00 153.36 

01/20/ 1999 01/20/ 1999 401888 81.39 .00 81.39 N 

01/29/ 1999 01/29/ 1999 403406 71.97 .00 71.97 N 

00007276 P2PCO PEPCO 62 B2.50 ,00 6282.50 

01/27/1999 01/27/1999 22299 6271.80 .00 6271.80 N 

01/28/1999 01/28/ 1999 A22299 10.70 .00 10.70 N 

00007277 PETRSE PETROSERV INC. 25.88 .00 25.88 

11/24/1998 11/25/ 1998 702124001 25.88 .00 25.88 N 

00007278 PLAZFL PLARA FLORIST, INC. 138.75 .00 138.75 

02/01/1999 02/01/ 1999 20199 138.75 .00 138.75 N 

00007279 PSTIRE P, S.T. RECLAMATION, INC. 225.00 .00 225.00 

02/01/1999 02/ 01/1999 3299 225.00 .00 225.00 N 

00007280 RANKPR RANKIN PRINTING, INC. 34.00 .00 34.00 

02/10/1999 02/10/1999 18976 34.00 .00 34.00 N 

00007281 ROBEOX ROBERTS OXYGEN COMPANY 52.24 .00 S2.24 

01/31/1999 01/31/1999 4599 52.24 .00 S2.24 N 

00007282 SHARTR SHARPS TRASH REMOVAL 3529.80 .00 3529.80 

01/31/1999 01/31/1999 1180 3529.80 .00 3529.80 N 

00007283 SHINMA SHINEY P. HANI 35.00 .00 35.00 

02/03/1999 02/ 03/ 1999 20399 35,00 .00 35.00 N 

00007284 SNELPL SRELL PLUMBING & HEATING 410.00 .00 410.00 

02/05/1999 02/05/ 1999 6523 410.00 .00 410.00 N 

00007285 SNOWVA SNON VALLEY, INC. 36.95 .00 36.95 

01/31/1999 01/ 31/1999 13199 36.95 .00 36.95 N 

> 00007286 SPRISP SPRINT SPECTRUM 55.00 .00 55.00 

02/08/1999 02/ 08/1999 10773316 55.00 .00 55.00 N 

llll
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00007287 TRICTR TRICK TRUCKS VIII, INC. 390.00 .00 390.00 

02/09/1999 02/09/ 1999 3243 390.00 s. .00 390.00 N 

00007288 WASHGA WASHINGTON GAS 1395.31 .00 1395.31 

02/ 08/ 1999 02/08/ 1999 30199 1395.31 .00 1395.31 N 

00007289 WASTDS WASTE MANAGEMENT DISPOSAL 5183.71 .00 5183.71 

02/01/ 1999 02/01/ 1999 907006445 5183.71 .00 5183.71 N 

00007290 ZEPMAN ZEP MANUFACTURING COMPANY 209.30 .00 209.30 

02/ 01/1999 02/ 01/1999 70765706 209.30 .00 209.30 N 

Check Totals 25384.06 .00 25384.06


